 
REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
MARCH 3, 2021

The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on March 3, 2021 at 6:00 P.M.at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. There was one Landowner in attendance and one Contractor.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of February 3, 2020; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

EASEMENT CLEANING BID RESULTS
	Mrs. Mullins presented the Board with the Bid Results. Due to the failure to address the specifications of the bid, the Board voted that the Bid from Nautilus Earth Management was not responsive. After discussion, the Board awarded Lawnshaper Inc. the contract for grubbing, clearing, and removal of, debris and vegetation from multiple Ranger Drainage District Easements.

LIGHTING ON CANALS (DALLAS BLVD)
	Due to safety concerns the Board voted to move forward with the lighting at our major canals along Dallas Blvd. and at the intersection of Starry St. and Dallas Blvd. The District has submitted payment and application to Orlando Utilities Commission. We will continue to work with Commissioner Bonilla on funding to help with this project as Mr. Way has been in communications with Commissioner Bonilla throughout the entire process. 

FENCE ENCROACHMENT MR. PEEBLES 20901 PADDOCK STREET
	Mrs. Mullins discussed the encroachment at 20901 Paddock Street and that she has been in communication with the owner, Mr. Peebles. Mr. Peebles agrees with moving the fence however will need some time to do so as he is working with his Title Company on the issue. The Board agreed to allow 45 days for completion provided Mr. Peebles understands and signs an agreement of removing the fence by the deadline.

APPROVAL OF ELECTION POLICY
	The Board approved the Election Policy for the upcoming 2021-2022 year as submitted.




SURPLUS INVENTORY
	After discussion, the Board agreed to move forward with disposal of surplus inventory with Mr. Lewis’s guidance on how to do so properly.

VACATE REQUESTS (3) WERE PRESENTED TO THE BOARD
	Mr. Way recommended approval for the following vacate requests.

a.	Vacate Request Mr. Thevenet 19445 Starry Street

b.	Vacate Request Mr. Telford Mardi Gras Street 31A Blk 2 Lot 90

c.	Vacate Request Mr. Beyersdorf 4443 Bancroft Blvd

After discussion, the Board approved these requests.








                   There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
